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Upcoming Events ς Term 1 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 Mar. 20 Mar. 21 Mar. 22 Mar. 23 Mar. 24 

W
k
 8.

 

Yr 3 Police Visit  

2:40 Whole School Assembly  

Preps first full week 

 

P ï 2 Gymnastics Day  

2:00 Parent Helpers Training ï 
Session 3. 

6:30 Sub-Committee Meetings 

7:30 School Council 

1:00 ï 3:30 MV Year 5 Tennis 
Trials 

7:00 Prep Information Evening 

 12:00 ï 1:00 Earth Hour 
(Schools) 

Prep Planning Day 

9:00 Interschool Sport (ISS) 

Summer ï Round 6. 

PA ï Sausage Sizzle & 2nd 
Hand Uniform Stall 

 Mar. 27 Mar. 28 Mar. 29 Mar. 30 Mar. 31 

W
k
 9

. 

Years 5 & 6 Planning Day 

Yr 2 óHands on Scienceô incursion 

Yr 1 Reptile Encounter 

No Assembly  

Years 3 & 4 Planning Day  

Prep Incursion ï RACV Smart 
Scene 

Yr 2 óHands on Scienceô 

incursion 

RSA Volleyball School Cup  

7:00 Parent Meeting ï Yr 6 
Transition 

Years 1 & 2 Planning Day 

9:00 PA Easter Raffle Wrapping 

 

Specialist Planning Day 

Yr 2 óHands on Scienceô 
incursion 

RSC Volleyball Cup  

 

Newsletter out  

9:00 Interschool Sport (ISS) 
Summer ï Summer Finals. 

12:00 Prep ï Yr 5 Buddy  

session 

1:50 Whole School Assembly - 
Easter Raffle Drawn  

2:30 Term 1 Finish 

Planning Week 

End of Term 1 ï Friday March 31st 

School finishes at 2:30pm 

Please make arrangements for this early finish. 
The last assembly for Term 1 will be held outside under the covered shelter on  

Friday March 31st at 1:50pm.  At that special assembly, the Easter Raffle will be 
drawn. 

 

 

Important Term 2 Dates for the Calendar 
 

Term 2 officially starts for all Mount View 
students on Wednesday April 19 at 8:50am 

 

DO NOT SEND YOUR STUDENTS TO SCHOOL  
ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS ï SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED 

¶ Monday April 17 ï Easter Monday ï Public Holiday 

¶ Tuesday April 18 ï Staff Professional Development Day ï All staff will 
be off-site attending PD. 

http://www.mountviewps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:mount.view.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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¶ Tuesday April 25 ï ANZAC Day ï Public Holiday  
 

From the Principal ς Alison Rees 

Reflections ~ Service to the Mount View Community 

Green Team Badge Presentations 

At ƴŜȄǘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ assembly ς March 20th at 2:40pm - we congratulate the last of 
our student leaders on their commitment and service to Mount View when we 
present the students listed below with their Green Team badge. We know that 
they will wear it with pride and work enthusiastically on our behalf.   

 

The team is ably led by its Year 6 Green Team Captains, Valerie T & Ishan C, and 
coordinated ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ōȅ aǊǎ wŀŎƘŜƭ WǳŘŘ ϧ aǊ tŀǳƭ vǳƻƴΦ  ²ŜΩǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ 
projects that this team will be putting in place this year, and the ways in which all of us can work together to help our 
environment. 
Year 3 Year 4  Year 5  Year 6  

ω Michael G 

ω Jason W 

ω Vivienne H 

ω Freya H 

ω Caitlin P 

ω Jerome K 

ω Helena S 

ω Ethan G 

ω Jennifer L 

ω Sophie L 

ω Akeira S 

ω Gabrielle S 

ω Akshaya K 

ω Lachlan W 

ω Jessica W 

ω Hareni S 

ω Eva L 

ω Kiara N 

ω Isabel H 

ω Ayma B 

ω Darren Z 

ω Saptanshu P 

ω Isobel P 

ω Chenella A 

 

2017 Twilight Carnival 

One of the ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ frequently been 
asked by students since taking up the posi tion 
of Acting Principal is,  

ά²ƛƭƭ ǘƘŜǊŜ ōŜ ŀ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΚέ 

Unfortunately I ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭȅ ǿƛǘƘΣ άL ŘƻƴΩǘ 
know. Maybe not.έ 

The moans and groans of disappointment are 
very hard to hear. 

 

The Twilight Carnival has been one of Mount 
±ƛŜǿΩǎ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ community 
events since its inception in 2009.  It started as 
an opportunity to bring our Mount View 
community together and has grown from 
strength to strength since that time.  The funds 
that are raised through this special event help 
to buy the facilities and extras that make 
Mount View a very special place to learn. 

 

As a community event, it can only run if we 
have community support and parents willing 
to take on key leadership roles on the Carnival 
Committee.  For the last few years the 
committee has been comprised of a small 
group of enthusiastic and dedicated parents.  
Unfortunately for Mount View, a number of 

http://www.emic.org/wp-
content/uploads/2012/02/LeadTheWay.jpg 

http://www.emic.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/LeadTheWay.jpg
http://www.emic.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/LeadTheWay.jpg
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these parents have now left the school as their children have moved on to secondary school.   

2017 Twilight Carnival cont. 

So at this moment in time, ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ 
organising committee.   

 

Without that core group of people pulling all the logistics 
together and coordinating the activities, the Carnival will 
not go ahead.  

We are URGENTLY looking for parents to commit to being part of the Carnival Committee. 

 

Committee member roles include: 

¶ Carnival Coordinator 

¶ Principal / Staff / Council Liaison 

¶ Finance 

¶ Purchasing 

¶ Market Place 

¶ Market Place Assistant 

¶ Communications 

¶ Volunteers Coordinators 

¶ Food Vendors 

¶ Year Level Stall Coordinators 

 

If you are ready, willing and able to support your childôs school and would like to 
volunteer and help organise this yearôs Mount View Twilight Carnival, please email 

me ï Alison Rees ï at rees.alison.m@edumail.vic.gov.au ASAP. 
 

LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ have a carnƛǾŀƭ ŀƴŘ L w9![[¸ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ōǊŜŀƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜǿǎ 
to our students!! 

 

 

2017 School Fees ς Friday March 17, 2017 

Have you paid your 

childôs school fees? 
They were due to be paid by 

today: Friday March 17th  
 

Mount View School Financial Contribution notices were uploaded to Compass on February 15, 2017.  

All parents/guardians are required to pay the school for providing their child with essential items. 

 

At Mount View in 2017, this is a cost of $350- per child, with reductions in cost for 3rd & 4th child. 

At this moment in time, only 72% of our families have paid for these essential items. 

 

Essential Education Items Comprising (but not limited to) 

Stationery pack 
Books, exercise books, pens, HB pencils, coloured pencils, sharpeners, textas, rulers, 
portfolios, art consumables, specialist subject consumables, construction materials, 
paper for photocopying and printing such as School Reports and student work 

Technology 
The provision of all ICT software applications and programs for each student which are 
essential to support the course of instruction in the standard curriculum 

mailto:rees.alison.m@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Additional voluntary donations as outlined in the fee notice are very much needed and 
appreciated because they allow us to resource innovative learning programs, such as SMP, and 
develop facilities for the children in our care. Please note that donations to the Building and 
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ CǳƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀȄ ŘŜŘǳŎǘƛōƭŜΦ CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ aƻǳƴǘ ±ƛŜǿΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŜŜǎ ŦƻǊ нлмтΣ 
please refer to the information handout that was uploaded with the Compass message. 

 

The schoolΩǎ administration team members will on now begin to ΨŎƘŀǎŜ upΩ ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻl fees from a 
number of families. Please support us by ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŜŜǎ via Compass. 

 

For those families experiencing some financial hardship, we can make arrangements for a payment plan to be 
created.  Please contact Joanna Meehan at Mount View to discuss options. All conversations are confidential. 

 

 

Building Works @ MVPS 

New Double Portable  

I know that a number of parents have been interested in the fencing that has gone up at the bottom of the Walden 
Oval.  Due to our student enrolments, we have been given another double portable.  It will be going in next to our 
current ̧ ŜŀǊ р ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΣ ōǳǘ ƻǾŜǊƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōŀƴƪ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƻǎŜ ƻǳǊ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘǊŀŎƪΦ   We have been waiting 
on its arrival for a few weeks, and hope, fingers crossed, that it will be delivered next Wednesday ς March 22nd. 

 

In order for the portable to be delivered, the trucks/crane will need to come through the Lori 
tƭŀŎŜ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŀƭΦ  aŀǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŀƛŘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŀƭǎΩ ǎǳǊŦŀŎŜǎ and 

barriers erected to keep our students safe.  

So, unless notified otherwise, next Wednesday March 22nd from 4:00am,  

the Lori Place Car Park will be blocked off.   

There will be no parking available to staff or parents ALL day.  

There will be no drop off zone operating. 
 

Holiday Works 

¶ Storm Damage 

o The North and South building repairs needed after the January storm damage will finally be 
completed during the holidays.  This has been an on-going frustration for us as we are reliant on 
different contractors to complete sections of the job.  The painting, carpeting and rewiring of lighting 
etc. will now all happen in the holiday period.   

o Thank you to the Prep and Year 2 students and teachers for their patience through this process.  A 
special thank you to our wonderful Office team ς Sharyn, Lesley, Joanna and Caroline for working 
throughout under some very trying conditions. 

 

¶ Asbestos Removal 

o One of our servers is overheating and an air conditioner needs to be put into that room ASAP.  Before 
we can do that, we need to arrange the removal of some asbestos sheets from that room.  We have 
already sought approval for this to happen and this work will be done over the holiday period as well 
so there will be no danger to students. 

o Camp Australia will still operate their holiday program.  It is well away from the server room and 
barriers, etc. will be erected to keep that work area safe.  
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All of this work will be overseen by our Maintenance Manager ς Glen Lorimer.  Glen does an amazing job keeping our 
school safe and attractive for our students and community.  He works tirelessly on our behalf, so if you happen to see 
him in the yard, please stop and thank him. 

Health Concerns 

I am writing to advise you of some serious health concerns that have arisen this week and might 
affect your children. Due to the serious nature of this message, I make no apology for sending it 
out via Compass and in putting it in the Newsletter 

 

Gastroenteritis 

We have had a number of students confirmed as having Gastroenteritis across 3 year levels.  Three 
students have been sent home from Year 5 camp, with other students diagnosed with it in Years 1 and 4, and a 
number of other unconfirmed cases in other year levels. 

 

We have been in contact with the Department of Health and Human Services and they have advised us that this 
appears to be viral gastroenteritis, and as such is HIGHLY infectious.  They have provided us with their Viral 
Gastroenteritis Fact Sheet as a guide for parents. (This has been uploaded to Compass with the original Health 
Concerns message) 

 

Signs and symptoms 

ω Gastro causes your child to feel unwell, and not want to eat or drink. 

ω Vomiting may happen in the first 24 to 48 hours. 

ω Then your child may have diarrhoea lasting up to one week. 

ω Your child may have some stomach pains. 

ω Your child may also have a fever. 

 

Prevention: 

Effective hand hygiene is the most important measure in preventing the spread of infection. Alcohol wipes or 
antibacterial gels are not recommended for use during an outbreak, as they are less effective against viruses. 
Washing with soap and running water reduces the numbers of viruses on the hands to a safer level. 

 

Children are excluded from school until they have fully recovered.  

 

Chickenpox 

We have had a Year 5 student diagnosed with Chickenpox whilst at camp. As the symptoms didn't appear until 
Wednesday, the child had already been in close contact with a number of students.  Please monitor your child for 
signs and symptoms.  These might include: 

ω a mild fever 

ω feeling tired and irritable 

ω itching 

ω rash 

 

Children are excluded from school until all blisters have dried. This is usually at least 5 days after the rash appears in 
unimmunised children, but may be less in previously immunised children 

 

If you have any concerns for your child, or you suspect that he/she might have developed either illness, please 
consult your medical practitioner ASAP. 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇǎ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ȅƻǳ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻom teacher or the Mount View Health Centre 
ASAP. 
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Student Challenges 

2017 International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS)  

ICAS Competition Competition Date 

Digital Technologies  Tuesday  May 23rd    

Science Tuesday May 30th   

Spelling Wednesday June 14th     

Writing Wednesday June 14th  

English Tuesday August 1st    

Mathematics Tuesday August 15th  

 

ICAS Competitions need to be ordered for students in Years 3 - 6 if they are to take part in the competitions in Terms 
2 and 3.  For Year 3 and new parents, these are 6 competitions across a range of learning areas in which our students 
in Years 3 to 6 can participate.  At Mount View, we strongly encourage all students to take part at least in the core 
competitions of English, Spelling, Writing and Mathematics.  

A message explaining ICAS was uploaded to Compass earlier this week.  It had 2 attachments: 

1. A letter explaining the ICAS Competitions and detailing the dates, prices and process for enrolment 

2. A permission form that must be downloaded and completed if your child is to take part in any, some or al l  of  
the competitions. 

 

Please note: 

¶ Digital Technologies competition is the first and orders for this comp MUST be made by March 21st 

¶ Other competition payments must be made by April 24th.  No late payments will be accepted. 

¶ Payment must be made through Compass.   

o These competition payments are set up under COURSE CONFIRMATIONS (not Events)  

o There are 2 payment stages - one for Digital Technologies and the other for all other competitions.  
Parents can select which competitions and the total will adjust. 

¶ At Mount ViŜǿ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƻŦŦŜǊ L/!{ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ н ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ 
appropriate for this age group. 

 

 

 

Delegation Visit - Monday April 17th to and Saturday May 6th, 2017 

As you know, Mount View PS is a member of the International School to School Experience program (ISSE).  As a part 
of this program, every year Mount View hosts students and chaperones from another school in a different part of the 
world.  This year Mount View is proud to host The Westline School of Phnom Penh, Cambodia. 

 

The student exchange is the core component of the ISSE program.  The Westline School is sending a delegation of ten 
students and two teacher chaperones to Mount View for a three week period between Monday 17th April and 
Saturday May 6th, 2017.  Over the last few weeks our ISSE Coordinators ς Miss Kate Baxter and Mr Adam Foster ς 
have been extremely busy organising the logistics that need to be in place for the delegation to visit.  During this 
time, students and chaperones will be billeted with Mount View families and staff members. They will attend school 
each day with their host student or teacher and participate in school based activities and excursions and present a 
cultural show about their own country.  

 

Please note: These are the correct 
dates for the competitions. They 

were incorrectly listed on one form. 
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¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ aƻǳƴǘ ±ƛŜǿ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ 
visitors from another country.  Hosting an ISSE student is a rewarding experience for the whole family. The benefits 
for our students and their family include the opportunity to: 

¶ learn about another culture and language τ without leaving home.  

¶ build lifelong friendships with a family from across the globe. 

¶ share ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ daily life  

¶ gain a new perspective - ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ άȅƻǳǊέ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊŜǎƘ ŜȅŜǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ 
learn from someone from across the globe. 

¶ gain a broader perspective on the world ς the chance 
to learn more about geography, communication and 
international cultures 

¶ make a difference - your support of diversity and 
cultural awareness extend to your family, schools and 
throughout the community. 

 

{ƻ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀ .LD ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
and his/her family for hosting a member of the ISSE delegation from The Westline School: 

 

MVPS Host Family Delegate MVPS Host Family Delegate 

Druvil & the Shah Family Sak Jornin Emma & the Papenfus Family Sovanratana 

Luca & the Pezzimenti Family Brasithisak Emily & the Trainor Family Vannyda 

Callum & the Dakers Family Limheng Harriet & the Ransom Family Elena 

Shane & the Hu Family Sereyreaksa Mikayla & the Gatherum Family Helen 

Caitlin & the Sia Family Vorleak Mady & the Huss Family Neariroth 

 

A special thank you to Ms Kate Baxter and Mr Adam Foster ς ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛƴ 
organising all of the host families and events for the delegation visit, but also because both have kindly opened their 
own homes up to the chaperones accompanying the students. 

 

MVPS Staff Member Chaperone MVPS Staff Member Chaperone 

Miss Kate Baxter Ms Pel Mr Adam Foster Mr Chhay  

 

 

ParentsΩ Association News 

PA Sausage Sizzle 

Reminder - ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜir end of term 
Sausage Sizzle & Second Hand Uniform Shop on next Friday March 24th. This 
is a wonderful tradition and we would love to see lots of families at the BBQ 
between 3:00 and 3:45pm.   

 

To all those wonderful Red Apron volunteers ς ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ..v ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ 
and I know the PA is looking for helpers. 

 

Easter Raffle - Friday March 31st at 1:50pm 

hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ wŀŦŦƭŜΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ aƻǳƴǘ ±ƛŜǿ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ 
and not to be missed.  We are all looking forward to a very exciting assembly on Friday March 31st at 1:50pm when 
the raffle prizes are drawn and major prizes handed out.  
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All families are asked to support this fundraising event in 2 ways: 

1. donate either Easter eggs or money towards the prize pool, and 

2. buy a raffle ticket for $2.00 

 

A flyer explaining the event and permission note will be sent home with all children on 
Monday.  With our new Healthy Food policy we also ask all parents to return a 
permission form indicating whether or not their child is allowed to be given chocolate 

eggs as part of this event.  (Please note: If the form is not returned, then we will consider it that parents have given 
their consent for their child to participate.)  

 

Upcoming Parent Events 

Prep Information Evening 

Wednesday March 22nd from 7:00 to 8:00pm 

A Prep Information Evening has been planned for Wednesday March 22nd from 7:00 to 8:00pm in the staffroom.  The 
aim of this evening is to talk about the Prep learning programs; particularly in Literacy and Numeracy, offered at 
Mount View and how at home parents Ŏŀƴ ōŜǎǘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
event will be distributed closer to the event.  A separate flyer about this event will be sent home closer to the date. 

This is an adult only session.  Prep students are not expected to attend. 

 

Year 6 Transition to Secondary School Information Session  

Tuesday March 28th from 7:00 to 8:00pm 

A Year 6 Transition to Secondary School Information session has been planned for Tuesday  March 28th from 7:00 to 
8:00pm in the staffroom.  The aim of this evening is to support parents with the transition process and to talk through 
how the transition form needs to be completed. 

This is an adult only session.  Year 6 students are not expected to attend. 

 

Staff News 

A baby has arrived!! IŜΩǎ beautiful!  Congratulations to: 

Avril and Dale McKenna on the birth of their son - Emmett  

Emmett arrived exactly on the day of their 1st year wedding anniversary! Mother and bub are 
doing well and we hope for a visit and a cuddle soon. 

 

 

Look who was spotted out and about?? 

¢ƘŜ aƻƴŀǎƘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ fundraising walk was held recently and a number of our 
students spotted a familiar face in the crowd.  Anjali, Triyana and Kiara all took part in the 
10km walk at Jells Park and caught up with Mr Colin Dobson at the end of the event.  
Congratulations to the girls on their enthusiasm and energy, as well as their commitment 
to helping to raise funds for a fantastic cause.  Thanks for taking part girls and for sharing 
the photo.  

 

Colin would also like us to know about a special event that the Monash Children's Hospital 
ƛǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ a Community Open Day on Sunday April 2nd and he thought that 
our families might like to come and see the new hospital. An invitational flyer with 
information about the day is at the end of this newsletter. 
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Celebrating our Cultural Diversity Day ~ 6th March, 2017 
Diversity Day was a big success and people were really entertained at the special assembly. It was really nerve racking 
when everyone was coming into the gym, but as soon as we started it was great and ran really smoothly. The 
students really enjoyed the lion dance and acrobatics. The activities in the classes were fun and interesting. Here are 
a few reflections from students about Diversity Day. 

 

άL ƭƛƪŜ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ 5ƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ 5ŀȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ Ŧŀƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ Ŧǳƴ ǘƻ ŦƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΧΦ L ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŜŀǘƛƴƎ 
coconuts from far ŀǿŀȅ ƛǎƭŀƴŘǎΦέ - Sruti 2PS 

 

ά Ϟ Ϟ Ϟέ- Ryan 

 3CR extension class  

  

άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŀƎƻƴ ŘŀƴŎŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŀǇǇƭŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ŀŎǊƻōŀǘƛŎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ 
shuttlecock was fun with the expert. The balance bikes were really cool as well aǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƴƎ Ŧŀƴ ŘŀƴŎŜΦέ ς Jake 3CR 

 

άaȅ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻƴƎ Ŧŀƴ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ aƻƴƎƻƭƛŀƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ L ǘƘƛƴƪ /ǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ 
Diversity Day is important because we celebrate our different cultures anŘ ƻǳǊ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎΦέ  - Kayla  4KW  

ά²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ Řŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǿŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜΦ L ǘƻƻƪ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ŘŀƴŎŜǎΣ ƭƻƴƎ Ŧŀƴ 
dance and the monkey dance. I loved the way everyone worked together as like a team. It was great to perform to 
the school. I really ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦέ ς Mikayla 5KB 

 

 ά Ϟ

Ϟέ Joanne  3CR extension class  

Written by: Presha Khandpur and Hugo Sornig ς 2017 Language Arts Captains 

           
 

 

Parent Support - A Focus on Language Learning 

A question that is commonly asked: Why does my child have to learn another language? 

 

Learning a language is a wonderful opportunity for kids to broaden their view of the world, Australia's place in the 
world, and the many communities living here. It means understanding and learning to speak, read, write, listen and 
think in another way, and to explore and appreciate the wealth of knowledge that is part of each language and its 
culture. 

 

At a glance 

¶ Learning a language broadens kids' views of the world. 
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¶ It means to speak, read, write, listen and think in another way. 

¶ It's best to start children learning a new language as young as possible. 

¶ Young children have the ability to learn a new language without their first-language accent. 

¶ Learning a new language takes commitment 

 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻǳǘƭƛƴƛƴƎΦ  aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀǘ 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/curriculum/Pages/languagepromotion.aspx.  

 

Iƻǿ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōƻƻǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴǇƻǿŜǊ  

Learning another language is an exciting experience for young children. While they have fun discovering new and 
ǳƴǳǎǳŀƭ ǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōǊŀƛƴǎΦ bƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
ability, research shows that learning another language can: 

 

Stimulate brain development  

¶ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴǎΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƳƻǊŜ 
creatively, connect ideas and solve problems more easily.  

 

Significantly enhance English literacy skills 

¶ Learning another language means more than just memorising lists of words. Languages all use different 
systems. Children automatically compare and contrast the system of the new language they are learning with 
English. This gives them an insight to how English works, which accelerates their ability to read and write. 

 

Improve memory, concentration and numeracy skills 

¶ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƴŎŜƴǘǊŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ 
build connections. 

 

Improve overall performance at school  

¶ Learning another language is associated with excellent, long-term academic results. Studies show that in the 
ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ-performing school systems, all students in all year levels learn one or more languages.    

 

Encourage respect and understanding of other cultures  

¶ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǎǇŀǊƪǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜǎΦ Lǘ ƻǇŜƴǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƛƴŘǎ ǘƻ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
ways of living and promotes harmony and respect in the schoolyard and beyond. 

 

Remember, learning any language ς ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƛǘΩǎ Lǘŀƭƛŀn or Indonesian, Punjabi or Portuguese ς helps children to 
become better thinkers, better communicators and better global citizens. 

  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/curriculum/Pages/languagepromotion.aspx
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As you know from previous newsletters, the 33rd Annual Mount View Art Show is only a few months away.  

The Art Show exhibits art works from artists from around Australia.  It is the major fundraiser for the school and has 
now been running for 32 years!  

 

¢ƻŘŀȅ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ōŀƴƴŜǊΦ ̧ ƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ǇƻǇǇƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŀƭƭ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜΣ ǎƻ please make 
sure to share the dates and the event with your family and friends. Please contact Sue Gadler-Hele ς Art Show 
Convener - gadler-hele.sue.s@edumail.vic.gov.au ς if you would like to help or if you have any questions 

 

SAVE THESES DATES:  

¶ Thursday June 15th at 7:00pm ς Spectrum Opening Night 

o .ǳȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ  LǘΩǎ only $25 for great food, drinks, entertainment and 1st chance to see 
the show.  A fantastic social night out for the grownups and another great way to support the school. 

¶ Friday June 16 ς 18th  

o Bring the family along to the show over the weekend.  Share an amazing experience with your 
children viewing art works by artists from around Australia and perhaps purchase a lovely art work. 

¶ Also, look out for the student 
winners! Children ENTER FOR 
FREE 

 

A big THANK YOU 
to all the companies 
and families listed 

here.  These are our 
confirmed Art Show 

sponsors. Their 
sponsorship is 

absolutely essential 
for the success of the 

2017 Art Show.   

We are so grateful for 

their generosity and 
support of this yearôs 
Art Show and hope 
that all our MVPS 

families will promote 
and support these 
businesses when 

possible. 

mailto:gadler-hele.sue.s@edumail.vic.gov.au
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ATTENTION: YEAR 6 STUDENTS AND PARENTS 

 3 Day Camp: 2nd ς 4th August, 2017 
 

REMINDER: Yr 6 students may only attend if all school fees and school payments are up to date. 
 

Students and Parents: Come and join the fun on aƻǳƴǘ ±ƛŜǿΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ {ƪƛ /ŀƳǇΗ 
This year we are running one camp only and it is currently available only for Year 6 students and parents. 

  
The aim of the three day camp is to provide students with: 

¶ An opportunity to learn how to ski or to extend on their existing skills under the tuition of trained Mount 
Buller Ski Instructors (3 x 1.5hr lessons). 

¶ Experience skiing during non-lesson times in small groups with friends, teachers and parents. 

¶ An experience living in an alpine village environment. 

¶ An opportunity to strengthen independence and resilience skills. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi669S5tpfMAhVEHZQKHZ-TCFcQjRwIBw&url=https://www.123rf.com/stock-photo/ski_cartoon.html&bvm=bv.119745492,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNGeWFOqr9b8hCl-5SnAegoMK8H9pA&ust=1461042514212965
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Interschool Sports Reports 
Softball B Gold Team 

Iƛ Ƴȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ !ǎƘƭŜƛƎƘ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƻŦǘōŀƭƭ . DƻƭŘ ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ нлмтΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅ ǿŜ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ aǘ {ŎƻǇǳǎ ōǳǘ 
unfortunately we lost by 7 points. Although we lost we still worked as a team for fielding and batting. The people who 
ǎǘƻƻŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǿŜǊŜ /ƻŎƻ ŀƴŘ WǳƭƛŜΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘǊȅ ŀǘ ǇƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 9ƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴǎƘƛǇ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
team to try their best at everything. 

  

Also a big thank you to our Holmesglen coaches and parent helpers for helping us and supporting us during our 
games. Last thank you to Mt Scopus for letting us play you this week. 

 

ISS Softball Red 

On March the 3rd, the Softball Red team played Mount View Blue. The scores were 6-20 with Mount View Softball 
Blue winning. It was a great game, everyone improved and we got many people out this time. 

 
The highlights of the game were the big hits Elijah and Marcus did with the bat, when Ben stole bases and tagged 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎƻ ƘŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƻǳǘΦ Wŀȅǎ ǇƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ !ƭŜȄΩǎ ŎŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎΦ   

By Zohaib 

 

Kanga Cricket B Blue 

On the 3rd of March on Friday, Kanga Cricket B Blue played against Mt Scopus. The score was 41 to 164. We sadly lost 
by 123. It was hard and we tried our best. Nathan, Gautham and Sarah did a really good job with bowling on the 
game. We had fun and tried really hard.  

By Keira A 

 

Mount View Softball Boys A Gold 

During training on Thursday Ms Ashcroft warned us that Mount Waverley would be a tough challenge, as she had 
ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜƳ Ǉƭŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƻǳǊ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ƻǊ ōǊŜŀƪ ƛǘ ƎŀƳŜΣ ǎƻ ƛŦ ǿŜ ƭƻǎǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 
a guaranteed spot in the final. And so we trained extra hard in all the areas possible by playing a practice match 
against Mount View Softball Girls A Gold. The girls are very good, they proved a great contest against us. Deelan (the 
team catcher) was quite excited going into our match as we had just received a full set of brand new catchers gear, 
but I was less so, as the gear had not had time to be labeled properly and I did not want to lose it. But it is pretty cool  
as it does not smell of sweat, yet. 

 

When we got to Mount Waverley Primary School we were directed down to the oval where Mount Waverley were 
warming up. We got a couple of softballs out and started our own warm up. We started just throwing the ball to one 
another. After that we got into a large circle, and with two balls we were throwing them around, a little later we 
introduced a third ball. This is a good warm up as you have to keep your focus on three balls, as you never know 
when one is going to be thrown at you. 

 

Mount Waverley were doing us a favor as they were supposed to only be playing Glendal, so we got to watch them 
play Glendal before we played them. This was helpful for us as we learnt who could hit far and who steals a lot. When 
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ǿŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎ ǿŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƭƛƪŜ ΨƎǊŜŜƴ ǎƘƻŜǎΩ ƻǊ ΨǘƘŜ ƭŜŦǘȅΩΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ Ǝƻǘ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƎŀƳŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ 
the toss, we won it and chose to field first. This gave us a strategic advantage, because, come our final batting innings 
we would know how many people we would need to get home, in our case it was five people home to win. 

Going into the start of the first innings we planned to stop a couple of their sneaks so that they would think that we 
actually knew what we were doing, and that is exactly what we did. There was a little bit of sloppy play from our team 
as we let two Mount Waverley players get home easily. This must have switched the MVPS boys on, as we quickly 
ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƻǳǘΣ ǘƘǳǎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨǎƛŘŜ ŀǿŀȅΩ ŎŀƭƭΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ōŀǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴƴƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŜƴǘ 
quite well. Unfortunately, our first batter was out almost instantly, he hit the ball straight to the ground bouncing up 
to the pitcher, thrown straight to first base, out. The rest of our first innings went well, we got five home, with 
splendid running from everyone. Unfortunately Mount Waverley got the last two batters out, to make us go into the 
second innings. 

 

The second innings started with us getting the first three Mount Waverley batsmen out, with none home. Wel l done 
boys! This must have told the Mount Waverley boys that we are actually quite good. But unfortunately they did the 
exact same to us, zero home, three out. 

 

bƻǿΣ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƛƴƴƛƴƎǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻƻ ǿŜƭƭ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΣ ŀǎ aƻǳƴǘ ²ŀǾŜǊƭŜȅ Ǝƻǘ ǎŜǾŜƴ ƘƻƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎ 
we were holding a 5-2 lead, but it was taken to 5-9. The main reason for this was sloppy fielding. We did manage to 
get two out, one from a great lob catch from Shane in the outfield. Occasionally we had some great f ie lding efforts 
ǘƘŀǘ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŀ ŎŀǘŎƘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳding one leap outstretched like superman, where the ball hit the tip of 
ǘƘŜ ƎƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŎŀǳƎƘǘΦ 

 

It was now our last chance to change the game around, we needed five runs to win. Christian was up first, he took a 
couple of pitches and managed to get to first base, phew. The next batter smashed the ball and ran, he got home but 
only just, the ball barely skimmed the top of his helmet. 

 

After that the spirit was back in the team, the score was now 7-9, just three more runs to go. The next two batters 
were out, now it was very tight. One more batsman out and we would lose. The team was on their toes. Matthew 
was up, he made it to second. From then on our score slowly crept up, to a final score of 10-9. We won! We named 
Deelan as player of the match as he had made some amazing catches ς perhaps due to the new gear he had on! 

 

That was it, the game was over. Now to pack up and find the bus. We decided that we would tell  everyone that we 
lost by one point, and wait until sports reports to tell everyone the news. Now all we have go well to do is win our 
next match to be garneted a spot in the final, how hard can it be? 

By Alex G 
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The Department of Education and Training (DET ) or Mount View Primary School does not 
endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  

No responsibility is accepted by the DET or Mount View Primary School Council for 
accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by the m. 

 

 
Waverley Gymnastics Centre 
GLEN WAVERLEY CAMPUS 

�:�D�Y�H�U�O�H�\�¶�V���*�O�H�Q���:�D�Y�H�U�O�H�\���F�D�P�S�X�V���D�W���:�H�V�O�H�\��
College is an outstanding venue, offering fun & 

challenging gymnastics classes for primary 
school-aged children of all abilities. Classes are 
held on Mondays, Tuesdays and Saturdays! We 

also run daytime classes at our Mt Waverley 
venue for 2-5 year olds. 

CALL 9887-9611 TO BOOK A TRIAL CLASS! 
All classes are taken by qualified and registered 

coaches and are held in the Wesley College 
School Gymnasium 

620 High Street Road, Glen Waverley (Melways 
Ref. 62 A12) 

For enquiries or a trial class, please call the 
office on 

9887-9611 or visit 
www.waverley.gymnastics.org.au 


